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Wakulla County Provides Increased Protection for Residents
Crawfordville, Florida – Wakulla County Fire Rescue has been providing Advanced Life Support service to the 31,000 plus citizens of our 608 square mile County by staffing three rescue units 24 hours a day.  Beginning October 1, 2015 a fourth unit began serving Wakulla County after being approved by the Board of County Commissioners as part of the FY15/16 Budget. 

The new unit will work 12 hour days and be assigned to the Crawfordville area and will also fill in to protect the outlying areas when one of the current 24 hour units is committed to an incident. This addition will provide more consistent coverage and quicker response time for EMS calls.

During 2014 there were 239 times when Wakulla County fleet of three rescue units were all committed at the same time.  During this calendar year it was on a pace to happen 282 times.  There has always been a plan to staff an extra unit with a paramedic supervisor and personnel from one of the fire stations but this could delay the immediate response.  These numbers, along with an increase in the total calls overall, concerned the Commissioners who want to insure immediate response to any EMS emergency.  The personnel assigned to the new rescue unit will also be trained and certified as firefighters which will allow the dual use to respond on fire emergencies as well as EMS incidents.  

In addition to this unit added protection of a fifth Advanced Life Support response unit comes in the form of upgrading the one fire engine staffed 24 hours a day. This truck will be upgraded within the next two weeks and will carry a full complement of EMS equipment. The crew will now be able to perform lifesaving procedures with one of the firefighters staffing it being a paramedic. The unit will be able to stabilize patients if they have to wait for an ambulance to transport the patient.  Two existing staff members recently obtained their certifications adding to the one already existing to allow this fire unit to be upgraded.  WCFR understands that the majority of emergency calls for service in Wakulla County, as well as the nation, are related to EMS issues.  Upgrading the status of this existing unit to a paramedic response unit assures more service while still maintaining the level of fire service already provided.  

For additional information related to this story, please contact Jessica Welch, Communications & Public Services Director at (850) 926-0919 ext. 706 or jwelch@mywakulla.com
